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SPECIAL LLANDOWNERS’ MEETING
APPRECIATED BY RESIDENTS

Due to Hurricane Frances, the
regularly scheduled Landowners’
meeting for Sept. 14th, 2004
was cancelled. Many residents
were without power. Roads and
homesites were filled with
debris, and neighbors were busy
heiping neighbors recover.

Although the next regularly
scheduled meeting was not until
Nov. 9th (2nd Tuesday of every
other month), the Board called a
Special Meeting for the residents.
The Special Meeting of Oct.
26th was timely and in advance
of the regular mesting due to the
upcoming issues of the proposed
church going before the County
Commission on October 28th
and the Nov 2nd general election.
Following an introduction by our
President Angela Powell-Craney,
speakers discussed issues with
our community and residents
had the opportunity to
participate in the issues.

The first series of speakers
included a representative of the
campaigns of Ric Bradshaw and
Ken Eggleston, both running for
Sheriff. A representative of
Monroe Benaim campaign for
the School Board also
addressed the community. Each
speaker engaged in a Question
& Answer period with all
residents. David Harris,
candidate for School Board
came after adjournment and
held personalized discussions
following a brief summary of his
campaign position.

Next on the Agenda, Pastor
White spoke to residents and
addressed many questions and
concerns made by those
present, regarding the proposed
Worship Center Baptist Church.
Although a model replica and
large photo of an existing church
were presented, it was stated
Continued on pg 4...

SIRWCD PuBLic MEETING

Residents and Board members
attended the last scheduled
Public meeting regarding road
projects and “city” water,

Residents expressed concerns
for and against both projects. it
was indicated that the final legal
agreement between SIRWCD
and the Town of Jupiter was still
not approved.

A majority of landowners, within
the benefited area on 160th St.
N. in PBCE, submitted petitions
retracting the OGEM for their
road. SIRWCD agreed to follow
the original referendum instead
of the most recent Landowners
Initiative, making it the only
OGEM road in PBCE. The other
two roads, based on returned
ballots, were previously turned
down by a large majority of 89%
on 85th and 82% on 73rd.

Mr. Berman announced that his
family decided to donate a lot at
the end of 69th to SIRWCD for
the long awaited community park.

This was the first meeting of the
two re-elected officers of
Michael Danchuk and Bob
Berman in a very close race.
The tally of signed Ballots was:

Danchuk, Mike 1693
Berman, Bob 1669
Kimble, Stan 1586
Hinkle, Steve 1478

Mike, Bob and Stan are long
time residents of PBCE.

Thank you to all the candidates
who volunteered to run for this
position and to all the residents
who donated tremendous
amounts of money and time in
efforts toward the benefit of our
community.

BoaArRD REPRESENTS RESIDENTS

CONCERNS REGARDING CHURCH

On Oct 28th, 2004, the Palm
Beach County Commissioners
Meeting reviewed the Worship
Center Baptist Church,
proposed by Pastor Kenneth
White. The proposed plan, with
restrictions, was approved with
a vote of 4 to 2. The property is
located on the wooded lot on
the corner of 64th and Donald
Ross Rd and was soid to the
church by Palm Beach Country
Estates, Inc., a local real estate
company owned by Bob
Berman.

Correspondence regarding the
proposed Church was hand

delivered, by appointment, to
several County Commissioners
by our President. Some of the
concerns included increased
traffic, safety, encroachment

of traffic overflow into our
community, height of the
steeple, lighting, hours of
operation, impact on the
bordering neighbors, and
changing the integrity of our
neighborhood. This will be the
4th church within an approx. 1/2
mile radius of each other.

One PBCE Board member
indicated to the Commissioners
Continued on pg 4...
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Visit YOUR New Website!
New & improved, informative and
comprebensive... it’s all about YOU!
We want your feedback, it's YOUR website!

www.pbce.org

(previously palmbeachcountryestates.org)
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\ Equestrian Information

OFFICERS
President  Angela Powell-Craney 575-3756
Vice-President 1 Kirk Humphreys 748-4595
Vice-President 2 Robin Lauramoore  776-0428
Secretary  Lisa Janero 743-3747
Treasurer Kevin Baker 748-3376

COMMITTEES
Entrance  Kirk Humphreys 748-4595
Community Festival  Lisa Janero 743-3747
Community Festival Scott Rice 723-5552
Welcoming Committee  Arie Strobel 748-6784
Park  Bob Berman 627-1118

EQUESTRIAN
C.O.P. Mounted Patrols  Jeannie Millette 747-1913

Beverly Bean

J
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575-4411 /




PresiDENTs MESSAGE

Finally, we are nearing the end
of the longest hurricane season
many of us have ever seent! It is
great to see our community
back on its feet after these
chaotic times. The stories we
can tell about those weeks will
stay with us forever as will the
quiet and grateful relief of how
fortunate we really are and how
much worse it could have been.
| sincerely hope letter this finds
everyone wel and back on track.

Your Board has been involved in
several issues regarding the
community, one being the
Worship Center Baptist Church
proposed on the corner of 64th
and Donald Ross. We called a
Special Meeting here on
October 26th for the purpose of
giving the residents another
opportunity to hear about the
proposal from Pastor White.
There were many residents in
attendance. After many
meetings with county zoning
staff and commissioners, we
presented our opposition to the
proposed Church before the
Board of County Commissioners
at the Ccteber 28th meeting.
While we made a strong case
for traffic and safety issues as
well, the Commigsioners
passed the site plan 4-2.

We have also incorperated a
new and very informative

website for you to enjoy. It is
www.pbee.org and is up-to-
date and comprehensive, not to
mention, very beautifully done.
We wish to give special thanks
to our webmaster, Mark Powell,
a resident of PBCE, who is
volunteering his expertise to
make this happen. We have
plans to set up many links of
interest, but first we need your
feedback as to what you want
to see. Qur new site will be
growing with the community as
we gather information and is
now ready for you o enjoy with
minutes, contact information
and much more. Check it out!

As we mentioned at our last
Mernber's Meeting, the Fall
Festival will be replaced by a
spring event. (The hurricanes
confirmed that!) We would like
to plan a winter activity to bring
the community together, as well.
Any suggestions are welcomed
and can be e-malled to the
Board on our new website or
directly to Lisa, our Secretary
at: lisalee82@aol.com
Please feel free to contact the
Board with any concerns, ideas
or questions you may have.
Meanwhile, let's enjoy this
beautiful weather and this great
community in which we live!

Angela Powell-Craney
President

ANNUAL DUES: SEND $25.00 PAYABLE TO:

Donald Ross Landowners Association

RP.O. Box 30638

Palm Beach Gardens, FL 33420

SPECIAL SPEAKER FOR Plov. O91H

Because of recent complaints
regarding garbage pick up and
procedures the Board has
followed up in writing to the
Solid Waste Authority. As a
result, the Solid Waste
Authority has authorized Mr.
Leon Goldenberg, our
community Field Service
Representative, to speak at the

November 8, 2004
Landowners’ meeting . Mr.
Goldenberg will provide us with
valuable information on waste
disposal issues and he will
attempt to address any
concerns of the residents. Be
sure to come to the next
meeting and confer with Mr.
Goldenberg.

CoUNTRYSIDE LiVING... YOUR
CoMMUNITY NEWSLETTER

Countryside Living is a periodic
publication paid for by
Landowners’ dues and
advertising to inform the
Community of updated issues
and information. This Association
has represented you and the
community since 1280 and was
formed to do this as a unified
voice. The membership is
voluntary, however an effort is
made for all residents to receive
this publication as well as to
provide an official website for
community information. The
website pbce.org was previously
palmbeachcountryestates.org
which has not yet been turned
over to the Board by the
previous President. The website
has been paid for by the
Landowners’ dues.

Our publication strives to
represent ALL residents. The
recent publication Neighborhood
News was sponsored by a real
estate firm for business interests.
For clarification purposes, YOUR
informative newsletter
Countryside Living, is not related
to this business venture.

The name Palm Beach Country
Estates Landowners’
Association™ is a/k/a, and d/b/a
Donald Ross Landowners'
Association. The name is also
protected by the state through a
SM (service mark) for its
exclusive use by YOUR
organization and your elected
Board. Donald Ross
Landowners’ Association, Inc.
and Palm Beach Country Estates
Landowners' Association™ are
synonymous with representation
as a unified voice.

Historically, the publication has
come out after either one or two
reqularly scheduled meetings,
which are every other month.
Although we are within this
established timeframe, difficulties
have arisen with hurricanes and
delays regarding the turning over
of necessary information from
the previous leadership.
Countryside Living continues to
be YOUR publication, serving
and representing YOU and
community interests in the same
unified voice as it has always
done.

A special thank you to the Living Oaks Ministries Church of God, previously Palm Beach Country Estates Church
of God on G4th, for years of opening your doors to include onr community and community meetings.

Dan Elefante
PBCE resident since 1994

Florida Coast Construction Services, Inc.

specializing in

» Granny Flats ¢ Horse Barns ¢ Hurricane Repairs
for Palm Beach Country Estates

Call today for a FREE ESTIMATE
561-624-1231

State cert. GC lic# CGC060514

TOTAL EARTH CARE

STUMP GRINDING » TREE REMOVAL
LANDSCAPE DESIGN & PLACEMENT
*coLICENSED & INSUREDos¢

Office
(561)

575-3736  352-7787

Richard Craney
(561)

352-7386

Angela Powell-Craney

MASTER GARDENER
{561}




Special LANDOWNERS MEETING
Continued from cover story...
that actual designs for the
church had not been done to
date. This is the second fime
the Pastor has made a
presentation to our community,

were enjoyed by all. Afterwards
residents enjoyed socializing.

Although not on the Agenda,
Mr. Berman, a local realtor, left
handouts on the table for
residents regarding his family
donation of our community
Park, which has been in the
works for years.

The meeting room was
practically a full house! Cookies
{thank you Cookie August for
bringing them!) and door prizes

CoNncERNS REGARDING CHURCH

Continued from cover story...

The position of the Landowners’
Association Board against the
church was originally filed by
Michael Danchuk, as previous
President, noted in the October
2003 Countryside newsletter.
Our newly elected Landowners’
Association Board unanimously
followed previously set position
in conjunction with new
concerns of residents from the
recent Special Meeting.

that one church has already
fallen into disrepair and is in
possible code violation;
therefore if the county cannot
adequately monitor these
situations, the Board will,

After the meeting, the Board
members present spoke
informally with Pastor

White and all agreed to waork
together.

Special thanks to Bob Berman of Berman Realty,
Inc. and his family for the Margaret Berman
Memorial Park land donation. Also a special thank
you to the many residents who have volunteered
their time, for years, toward making this park
happen for the community.
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561-748-4553
UP TO $1,000 REBATE ON A
NEW TRANE AIR CONDITIONER!

Purchase a new Trang Xii Comfort System and
receive up to a 1,000 mailin rebate plus NO
payments until May 2008% 0 uvedieds
i addition, FPL rebates up to $7601

WE SERVICE AND INSTALL ALL MAKES ANDG MODELS
RESIDENTIAL — COMMERCIAL

SAME DAY SERVICE AVAILABLE
FRL PARTICIPATING CONTRACTOR
ALL MAJOR CREDIT CARDS ACCEPTED
LICENSED AND INSURED #UACOEE451

TRANE AUTHORIZED DEALER

i’y Husd 1o Stop 4 Trane®

Have a cool day!

For all your equestrian needs
16891 Jupiter Farms Rd.
Jupiter, Fl 33478

561-575-7007 Donna Morejon

AMERICAN PIONEER

MORTGAGE SERVICES, INC.

JOSE DIAZ-ARVESU
Licensed Mortgage Broker

Office: 561-424-0522

639 E. Ocean Avenue
Suite 308
Boynton Beach, FL 33435

Fax: 561-424-0530
Cell: 561-262-7525
jda@jdamortgages.com

EXCLUSIVELY REPRESENTING

TTRALM BEACH

Cotm r Estates

§731 Donald Ross Rd.
Palm Beach Gardens, FL 33418




w ‘ Home and Pet Care
T4z BEST care for your home and pel when you are away

Services provided:
* Pot Care « Mail & Newspaper Collection « Plant Care « Lights on/off
+ L ialson Contact for Maintenance + Documented Daily Log » Much More

Lisa Skinner (561) 721-5178
PBCE Resident
Licensed, References Upon Request FREE ESTIMATES!

Wiig SHOW WP 4

UNIQUE
R SCREENS

INC.

FREE ESTIMATES
INSURED STATE CERTIFIED SCC-050663

5753839 rax: 575-3835
29 YEARS EXPERIENCE

S EAMIEY Y
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OPERATED

Specializing In Pool Enclosures

e ALUMINUM ROOFS
ALUMINUM RAILINGS
SYSTEMS

SCREEM REPAIRS

PATIO ENCLOSURES
RE-SCREEMING

PORCH EMCLOSURES
HURRICANE SHUTTERS
FULL COMCRETE SERVICES
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WHo’s WrHo
Please help us stay organized by sending your “Who's Who"
information to our new website, www.pbce.org for the maost current

listings. Confirm and select your category and contact us through this
website if you do not see vour name. You do not have o be a member

to be a part of cur community listing.

LLASSIFIED ADVERTISING
Telephone our Secretary, Lisa at 743-3747and she will be happy to
assist you when placing an ad in your community newsletter

Countryside Living. if you would like to place an ad via e-mail notify us

at www.pbce.org. Remember, that if you are under 18 vears old vour
classified advertisement is FREE.

Join the Horse Hotline!

In an effort to keep community
equestrians in touch, we now
have a new email for resident
horse owners of all ages:
PBCEhorses@aol.com

We are interested in creating an
e-mail and phone network for
fun, emergency help, moonlight
and neighborhood rides. Drop
us aline!

C.0.P. Mounted Patrols
Please remember to fax your
community reports to our Block
Captain Jeannie Millette before
the 6th of each month at
giddyupranch@bellsouth.net

Thank you for the years of
service these volunteers have
contributed to the well-being of
our community.

Special Services for PBCE
Special pick up for manure
disposal is available every
Wednesday for $43.92 per
month. Waste Management will
provide a hunter green bin with
hinged top, with or without
wheels. Perfect for 2-3 horses.
Alarger size is available for

PBCE EcUuesTRIAN [INFORMATION

$71.27 p/mo. Call Kathya
Meighan at 561-547-4000 ext.
219. Leave vour request,
name, address and daytime
phone.

Jupiter Farms Community
Parade and Craft Fair

Mark your calendars for
Sunday, December 5, 2004 for
the 13th Annual Jupiter Farms
Community Parade and 5th
Annual Craft Fair. The theme
this year is “Blue Roof
Christmas”. The equestrian
entry will need 1o be thinking of
a creative way to decorate
themselves and their horses for
this unique theme!

Equestrians from Palm Beach
Country Estates have always
been a hit in past parades
winning over 6 years of 1st and
2nd place ribbons for the
community. Residents of all
ages have participated from
our community including
children as young as 4 vears
old, on their own ponies. Thers
are many new equestrian
residents we would like to
meet! E-mail us today on our
new Horse Hotiine!

CTOMOTIVE SN0

Email junctire@belisouth.net

June Beach Tire and Auto Center

13841 U.S. Highway One, Jjuno Beh, FIL 33408
(5461} 624-2211 Fax (561) 624-4669 ﬁooﬂmﬂ

Pater Muirhead

PBCE RESIDENT SINCE 92
ABK ABOUT THE PECE DIBCOUNT

Welcome! Residents of PBCE...

We are compiling packets of
information, coupons, and
special offers for all new
neighbors in PECE. If you iive
here and would like to add
info/coupon/offers for your
business, please contact me

Arie Strobel,
FBCE Welcoming Committes

Arie Strobel

16388 75th Avenue North
Palm Beach Gardens
Fl33418

561-748-6784 phone
561-575-4135 fax
e-mail:

ArieStrob@adelphia.net



Janero Construction & Services Inc. Southern Water Services ..

President « Sales & Service » Water Softeners * Reverse Osmosis
&{&X.., CHRIS JANERO s Iron Filters » Carbon Filters = Pumps ¢ Pressure Tanks

o $ 29.95 Service Special!

st time customers

General Contractors
PBCE Resident

o

s Estate Pools F Consultation
e Spas

& Analysis
e Custom Designs

Call Guaranteed!  Mew WaterSystems

from $1,495.00

Joday... 624-1870 100% Financing

phone Pal !gast, F;‘rgfessiongl Servige!_d
561-575-3227 alm Beac ountq states kesx,’em’:

fax
561-744-0260| | . . .. .

ING.
insured since 1986
Licensed # U16987 S m
Palm Beach County @ @ :
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LANDOWNERS’ NEXT REGULAR MEETING

Neovember 9th, 2004 at 7:30 pm
| Living Oaks Ministries 64th Dr., (previously PBCE Church of God)
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